Public Forum

Speakers are limited to a three-minute oral presentation and may submit written comments of any length

for files. Those wishing to address the should complete a Citizen Information Card prior to the meeting being
called to order. The is required under law to accept any materials presented. At the conclusion of the public
forum, individual Board Members may respond to criticism made by those individuals who have addressed the
and may ask staff to review a matter and place it on a future agenda. However, Board Members may not discuss
or take action on a matter raised during a call to the public, that is not already on the agenda, and are not
obligated to comment upon materials or presentations made by the public.



